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Althorne Parish Council

The Parish Hall, Summerhill, Althorne, CM3 6BY

E-mail althornepc@yahoo.com
Tel: 01621 744825
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF ALTHORNE PARISH COUNCIL, HELD 7.30PM IN THE PARISH HALL ON WEDNESDAY, 30th JANUARY 2019. 
Present:

Cllr. Paul Burgess, Cllr B Noye, Cllr M Bassenger, Dist Cllr R Boyce and 9 members of the public. 
Cllr Burgess informed all members of the resignation of Councillors Lakin and Faraway.

19/001
Apologies for absence

To receive apologies for absence – Cllr M Abraham.
19/002
Minutes of Meetings

To approve as a correct record the minutes of the Parish Council meetings held 12th December 2018 – Proposed by Cllr B Noye, Seconded by Cllr M Bassenger.
19/003
Declaration of Interests

To receive ‘Disclosable Pecuniary Interests, Other Pecuniary Interests or Non-Pecuniary Interests relating to items on the agenda: 

Pecuniary Interest - Cllr P Burgess Item 19/013 Bridgemarsh Marina 18/01513/LDE PP-07513301
19/004
Public Forum with respect to items on the Agenda

A parishioner commented that the general feeling of the public who attend the Parish Council meetings was that they would prefer for the District Councillors to be sat with the Parish Council and not in the public area.
A parishioner enquired if the proposed development is already in existence, Cllr Bassenger commented the development is the storage units along the seawall.  A discussion took place regarding activity at Bridgemarsh Marina, Cllr Noye recommended contacting the Environment Agency to report.  Currently legal proceedings are taking place but to date a further planning application has been submitted.  It was advised that Lawful Development is based on evidence, a parishioner commented that land not under the applicants control has been included without the landowner’s permission in the new planning application.  It was reported that court processes can take a longer time than the enforcement process itself.
19/005

Finance

To advise members of receipts, automated payments and to approve the cheques for

payment and signing 
01/01/2019

Althorne Parish Hall Trustees Rent



£   50.00

11/01/2019

BT Telephone and broadband



£   65.59
30/01/2019

Althorne Village News





£   10.00

30/01/2019

HMRC Clerks Tax & Ni




£   69.80
30/01/2019

Joanna Jeffery Clerks Wages




£ 506.77
30/01/2019

Maldon District Council Community Protection Team
£  256.16

30/01/2019

Viking Direct






£  156.54

30/01/2019

J Jeffery reimburse Viking Direct



£    46.76

Proposed by Cllr B Noye, Seconded by Cllr M Bassenger.
19/006

Planning

19/006.01

Applications requiring response from Althorne Parish Council:



Week ending: 14th December 2018



HOUSE/MAL/18/01464



Erection of single detached garage to side/front of dwelling



Bonheur Summerhill Althorne Essex

Email response from all Councillors.

Althorne Parish Council recommend the GRANTING of planning permission.

Week ending: 11th January 2019

18/01513/LDE PP-07513301

Claim for a lawful development certificate for the existing use for the storage of materials, plant and boats belonging to Bridgemarsh Marina.

Bridgemarsh Marina Bridgemarsh Lane Althorne Essex

Emailed response: Althorne Parish Council recommend the REFUSAL of planning permission as it is outside the village boundary and unsustainable.
18/01496/LBC PP-07504113

Internal alterations to create direct access between main front bedroom and bathroom to rear.

1 Black Lion Cottages Burnham Road Althorne Essex

Althorne Parish Council recommend the GRANTING of planning permission.

Week ending 25th January 2019

19/00077/WTPO PP-07568762

T1 Oak – Crown reduce by 2 metres to shape and try to rejuvenate growth.

New Austral House, Burnham Road, Althorne, Essex

Althorne Parish Council recommend the GRANTING of planning permission.

19/006.02

Decisions advised by Maldon District Council:


Week ending: 

19/006.03

Planning Appeal advised by Maldon District Council


Site Address: None

19/006.04

Planning Appeal decisions advised by Maldon District Council



Week ending: None 
19/006.05

Neighbourhood Plan:

Althorne is a designated Neighbourhood Area.

A Steering Group has been formed and all new members are welcome to attend a short meeting after the Parish Council Meeting.



Janet Cloke and Terry Inkpen are to attend training at RCCE.
19/007

Standing Orders



To review and accept revised Standing Orders – Deffered.
19/008

District Councillors’ Report

Dist Cllr Boyce informed the Finance Committee recommended a council tax increase of 2.3%, just less than inflation.
There is ongoing transformation at Maldon District Council, appointment of 2nd tier management is currently underway.  A new committee structure should be in place by October 2019.

19/009

Transport Report

Recap on article in the AVN. ECC advise it should be completed all residents I assume this is because of the topic of devolving use of funding away from ECC. In addition to the review of Sunday and Late Night services there is a further consultation on Chelmsford Park and Ride. In this ECC investigates ending the Saturday services at Chelmer Valley and revising fares. General price will rise by CPI, discount applies when tickets purchased through an app (12 tickets for price of 11) and child ticket age increases to 18.

Background is by the end of 2020, ECC main grant – the Revenue Support Grant – will have been phased out entirely. This will mean a £46m reduction in 2019/20. ECC’s income will come entirely from council tax, business rates, grants which are specific to our services and fees and charges. 

Extract from AVN 

There are three main topics.

- Evenings and Sunday services.  For Althorne residents this means the late evening 31 service from Chelmsford, which arrives at Althorne at 23:07 on Monday to Friday, and the nearby Southminster to Broomfield 33 service on Sundays.  

- Type of service provided with a view of increasing coverage by more use of Demand Responsive Transport (DRT) services.

-Devolution. A section for opinions on ECC devolving authority and funding to local councils, communities, bus user groups, etc. to provide the local services. 

The Consultation can be completed on the web (at www.essex.gov.uk/local-bus-consultation) or paper copies which are available at ECC libraries, on request by phoning 03457 430 430 or emailing passenger.transport@essex.gov.uk.

The consultation will run until 22 March 2019.

RAIL Topics
Service alterations continue 

Weekday evening Service alterations of 10 minute delays due to ballast cleaning continue to 28 Feb ( 7 Feb, mentioned in AVN, has been changed on Greater Anglia website). 

After that service alterations do not affect train services to and from Althorne but do affect later services to Wickford.

Weekend bus replacement service is shown to be in place up to 7th April though later dates may be added. 

Station adopter, Terry Inkpen, has been active in meeting with Station Manager and identifying faults. I will follow up with Terry to work on pressing for resolution. One issue resolved is the display screen has been replaced with a better display.

It is reported that in 2018 Abellio injected £80m and is looking to review the Central London Employment (CLE) Mechanism with the DfT. 

19/010

Health Report
Janet Cloke advised that a trial of 15 minute GP consultations are taking place in the area.  Both Trinity Medical Centre and Dengie Surgery have been rated as outstanding.  It was also reported that the Ostend Retirement Development village is to be determined on 31st January 2019, the development has been recommended for approval.

19/011

Clerk’s Report

The Clerk reported that the mobile library visiting times have been updated on Essex Info Net.  Winter Salt is still available in the Parish Hall Car Park.

Two emails have been received, one regarding parking at Garden Close and the creation of an entrance on Sammy Sutton’s field.  The other email received expressed concerns regarding public spending/transparency for commercial solicitors.

19/012

Recreation Ground

19/013

Bridgemarsh Marina

To discuss concerns raised by Cllr J Lakin, due to the resignation of Mr Lakin, this item will not be discussed.
19/014

Reports from Meetings and Events attended



Cllr P Burgess attended the Dengie Hundred Group of Parish Councils.
19/015

Public Forum with respect to matters of mutual interest

Further discussion was had regarding the creation of a new opening onto Sammy Sutton’s field, the Clerk will inform Maldon District Council. 
A parishioner informed that the new medical centre to be opened in South Woodham Ferrers has a parking allocation of 40 spaces, there is a possibility of 37 staff members.

A parishioner advised home owners to beware of hawkers currently in the area who have become abusive and intimidating when not purchasing goods.
A discussion was had regarding speeding in the village, the Clerk informed that regardless of timings whenever the Trucam is in the village, double figures are recorded.  However, information such as age, gender, speed or area the people come from is not disclosed, all information is sent to Essex Police who then prosecute.

A parishioner asked for any update on Maythorne Mushrooms, Cllr Burgess informed that a decision was made at South East Area Planning Committee.

19/016

Information Exchange/Next Agenda Items Only



No decisions can be made under this item.

Matters may be raised by members and requested to be itemised on the next meeting agenda – None.
19/017

Date of next meeting and closure



Parish Council Meeting 27th February 2019, meeting closed at 8.53pm.
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